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District 14 D- Details 

A Message from District Governor Bill Grager, Jr 

Pennsylvania District 14 –D Lions                                                    April 2020                      

  How life has changed in the past month! We are without a doubt living through an 

unprecedented time, and the need for our service has increased greatly. As we 

continue to work together remotely or through social distancing, the need has sig-

nificantly increased for us to be aware of the needs around us, in our families, 

communities, and Clubs. I implore all our Clubs to continue seeking ways to cau-

tiously serve those in need, as we continue through this pandemic. Be alert to the 

needs of the elderly, the handicapped, and those with compromising health con-

cerns. As we continue to serve together, we can make a difference. 

I am very grateful that we were able to hold our Melvin Jones/PA Fellows Breakfast 

on March 14. I believe that all in attendance had a great time honoring our fellow 

Lion leaders and celebrating service, and I appreciate all those who attended for 

doing so. I give a special shout out to our Multiple District Council Chair Bill Mor-

gan for being with us and delivering such a meaningful keynote address.  

As stated at our March 14th breakfast, I believed that we were in a pivotal week-

end, and it proved to be so. A few days hence, it became evident that many of our 

meetings and activities needed to be postponed or cancelled. One of the most 

difficult, although necessary, decisions of the year was to cancel Presidents Honor 

Night and District Convention. I am deeply disappointed that International Director Steve Thornton and Partner In Service Becky will 

not be visiting with us and enlightening us throughout the weekend. It is my sincere desire that they will be able to be with us at 

some point in the future.  

Regarding the District Convention, we must still hold an election for the offices of District Governor, 1st Vice District Governor, and 

2nd Vice District Governor. As determined by the Voting Cabinet and approved by LCI Legal, we will complete this process electroni-

cally via email. During the week of April 5, Club Presidents and Secretaries will receive an email providing specific instructions for 

this procedure. The election will be done in a timely manner, affording proper time for submitting next year’s officers to LCI. Upon 

receiving this information, please act on it quickly so that all our Club delegates and Past District Governors may have their votes 

cast. 

I remind Clubs that elections of Club officers for 2020-2021 must also be conducted and may be handled via telephone, email, mail, 

or other alternate method enabling the Club to move forward. Newly elected officers should be registered with LCI (PU 101) by May 

15, 2020. An email outlining this information was distributed to Presidents and Secretaries on March 25.   

A note to Club Secretaries: PDG Bruce Carpenter is facilitating our MailChimp email distribution process. At this time of remote work 

and distancing, this is an increasingly important vehicle for communication. I encourage you to request that PDG Bruce include your 

members’ email addresses in this distribution list so that all members may receive our District Newsletter and pertinent notifications 

in a timely manner. Many thanks to PDG Bruce for volunteering to manage this all-important accommodation.  

Several scheduled events have been deleted from our Details and Visitation schedules included in this Newsletter. It is possible that 

more will be canceled in the weeks to come. Please know that I support the decisions to postpone or cancel your events and appre-

ciate your acting in the manner you feel appropriate, keeping the safety and well-being of your members and communities foremost 

in your thoughts. If I can be of help to you in any way, please don’t hesitate to email or call me.  

PLEASE – take care and stay safe. Together we continue to serve, and together we will ride this out. I cherish the day when I will 
see you all again soon! 

April 22 – Earth Day 

April 25 – Lions Worldwide Induction 

Day 

April 27 – Myerstown Lions Charter 

Night, 6:00 PM, Wenger Homestead, 

Myerstown 

May 2 – Lancaster Latino Lions 

Chicken BBQ,10:00 AM, Lancaster 

Tennis and Yacht Club 

May 4 – Mountville Blood Drive, 1:00-

6:30 PM, Trinity Reformed UCC, 

Mountville 

May 8 – Heidelberg Lioness Club Bin-

go, 5:30 PM, Richland Fire Co. 

May 9 – Lititz Lions Bingo, 6:00 PM, 

Lancaster Farm and Home Center 

Environmental Awareness Month 

Family and Friends Month 

Leo Club Awareness Month 
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DISTRICT GOVERNORS OFFICIAL VISIT SCHEDULE 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY APRIL 25TH 

FOR THE MAY NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR CLUB IS UP TOO!  

SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT  anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com 
(PLEASE PUT IN SUBJECT LINE NEWSLETTER AND MARK RETURN RECIPT.) 

Note new email address Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                        

    April27th Myerstown Lions Charter 

Night  
Wenger Homestead  

    May 4th Mountville Lions Club Blood 

Drive  
Trinity Reformed UCC  

    May 8th Heidelberg Lioness Club Bingo  Richland Fire Company  

Environmental Awareness Month 

Family and Friends Month 

Leo Club Awareness Month 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Lorraine Brown 

 Hi, Lions, Lioness, and Leo’s, 
It’s been a month of ups, and downs. 
But we are strong, and we will get through 
this time of Coronavirus. Let’s remember  
to check on our family, neighbors,  
and our members to see if they are ok, 
and ask them if they need anything  
Stay healthy.  
 
APRIL 2020    
 
It is Environmental Awareness Month 

 
Family & Friends Month 
 
Leo Club Awareness Month  
 
 
April 2 
•• World Autism Awareness Day 
 
April 22 
•• Earth Day 
 
April 25 
•• Lions Worldwide Induction Day  
 

Happy Easter to all.         

Lorraine Brown 1stVDG 



PAGE 4                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 

  Wow!!  What a month it has been since I 

last wrote you.  We have seen a virtual shut-

down of everything due to the COVID-19 vi-

rus.  Businesses and stores closed, restau-

rants operating on a takeout basis only.  On-

ly those necessary businesses are still oper-

ating.  We’ve been asked to maintain ‘social 

distancing’ when we’re out in the public.  

Costco is limiting the number of people per-

mitted inside the warehouse at any one 

time. 

 

Lions Clubs are cancelling meetings and 

events.  Presidents’ Honor Night and the 

District Convention are both cancelled this 

year, the first time in my memory as a Lion.  

The club delegates will be voting for District 

Governor, First Vice District Governor, and Second Vice District Governor 

electronically this year.  We are required to hold a vote in order to elect those 

District Officers. 

 

It is imperative that you keep yourself and your family safe.  Please follow the 

guidance of the CDC and the medical officials at both the state and local lev-

els.  Stay at Home unless it’s necessary for you to go out.  Wash your hands 

many times each day with soap and warm water for 20 seconds (the length of 

time that it takes to sing Happy Birthday twice).  Don’t touch your face after 

touching other surfaces.  Wipe surfaces with a sanitizing wipe.  If you must 

sneeze or cough, do so into your elbow rather than your hands. 

 

I look for everyone to remain safe & healthy.  As we have with all previous cri-

ses, we will eventually get through this one.  It will take time.  Once we are 

through this crisis, we will once again be able to SERVE our communities. 

 

Stay Safe & Healthy, 

 

Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor, Dick Sware 
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NEW MEMBERS  
 
      Member                             Club                         Sponsor 

  Jeffrey L Barnett Sr  Denver Lions Club  Jeffrey Barnett 

  Benjamin Clark   Gap Town Clock Centennial Jason Hurst 

  James W Fretts   Lititz Lions Club   Mary Schreiber 

  Pierre Jean Roux  Lititz Lions Club   Mark Murr 



PAGE 6                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 7                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 8                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 9                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 10                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 11                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 12                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 13                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 14                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 



PAGE 15                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

EYE GLASSES DROP OFF SITES 

 

Mennonite Central Committee Material Re-

sourse Center at 517 W. Trout Run Rd. , Ephrata  

 

Parkesburg Wal-Mart Supper Center, 100 Commons Drive Parkesburg 
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Sunday “Afternoon” 
April 19th 

BASKET 

BINGO 
 

Hambright Elementary School 
3000 Charlestown Road, Lancaster Pa 
 
Doors Open at 12:30 pm 
Early Bird starts at 1:45 pm 
Regular Bingo starts at 2 pm 
 
We Accept Debit Cards 

 

20 Regular Bingo Games $20 

5    Specials valued well over $200 

Lots of Raffle/Door Prizes and 50/50 

Sponsored by the Millersville Lions Club 

 

Designer Bags, 

Gift Cards and 

Baskets 

──── 

Chance to win a 

Family Pool Pass 

to Millersville 

Lions Pool 

──── 

Baskets valued 

over $50 

──── 

$20 gets you 20 

chances to WIN 

──── 

Great Food  

FOR ADVANCED 

TICKETS OR MORE 

INFORMATION 

CALL 717-808-0970 

 

OR EMAIL US AT 

MILLERSVILLELIONSCLUB 
@GMAIL.COM 
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 Lancaster Lions 97th Charter Night on March 11, 2020  

 DG Bill Grager inducted our 

newest Lion, Steve Franz 

while his sponsor, Lion Dan 

Snyder looks on.  

Lion Dave Schwanger received the PA Lions Fellowship Award  
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Willow Street Lions Club donated a Lion Brady Buggy Wagon to UMPC Hospital in Lititz. It will used in the 

Emergency Unit for children. UMPC was so thrilled to receive another one. The children love them.  

A Brady Buggy Wagon was presented to Penn Medicine Lancaster General Health's Pediatric Unit by the 

Mountville Lions Club on March 12, 2020. front row:Linda Eaton, Joyce Sweger, Gary Glick  back row:Thomas 

Heisler, Raymond McKimm 



PAGE 22                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS                                                April 2020 

 

The Bareville/Leola/Leacock Lions Club held a Chicken BBQ on March 14th. 
Who is the masked Chicken? 
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Membership Chair 

Beth Young (left) with 

the newest members of 

the Millersville Lions 

Club, Kerry and Debra 

Bagnoli.  

Super Job to 

Millersville Lioness Li-

ons. Great Service Project 

for the Community. 

 Special Thank you 

to Tropical Smoothie.  
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In December, the Wilshire Hills 

Lions Club’s Sign along Colum-

bia Avenue was struck, snap-

ping the wooden post in 2. Due 

to the club’s service for the 

township,  the Public Works 

Department donated the metal 

post and installed the post for 

the club. Thanks to Lions John 

and Dawn for assisting with the 

installation  
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The Wilshire Hills 

Lions Club held a 

Blood Drive on 

March 4th. Thanks 

to PCC Steve and 

Lion Sue for helping 

out  


